
                            VET Institute of Arts and Science (Co-Education) College 

                                                     Thindal, Erode – 638 012. 

(An Institution run by Vellalar Educational Trust) 

                                                (Affiliated to Bharathiar University) 

Department of Physical Education 

Parakrama - 3rd ANNUAL SPORTS REPORT 2021-22 

 

Esteemed Chief Guest Thiru. K. R. Nagarajan, Foundar-Chairman, Ramraj Cotton, Respected 

Secretary Thiru. S. D. Chandrasekar, Eminent Advisor Thiru. C. Balasubramiam, Endeared 

Principal Dr. R. Saravanan; Eminent A. O. Mr. S. Logesh Kumar, Dynamic Heads of various 

Departments; Special Invitees; Distinguished Guests; members of the press and media; my dear 

colleagues; beloved students; ladies and gentlemen warm greetings to one and all present here. 

 

At VET IAS, we create benchmarks in excellence not only in studies but also in sports and 

games and this report is a compilation of achievements and benchmarks we made in the field of 

sports and games during the year 2021-22. 

 

At the outset, I gracefully acknowledge the management for giving equal emphasis to Physical 

Education along with the academics and for providing all facilities with latest Technology inside 

the campus.  

Activities 

The Department conducted the team selection for all the recognized Sports and Games for the 

effective participation in Bharathiar University intercollegiate and other District, State and 

National level Tournaments. The Department provided specific training (Inside and outside the 

college) to the selected players. We frequently organized friendly matches with neighboring 

colleges and local clubs for the players’ improvement in the performance. Our college provided 

necessary Sports uniforms (Shorts and T shirts), Transport facilities and dearness allowance to 

all the blooming participants.  

Programmes & Tournaments Organized 

 Our College organized an Orientation Programme on “Sports is the way of Life” with Dr. 

Bevinson Perinbaraj S, Director of Physical Education (Rtd.), Algappa University and Principal 

(Rtd.), Dr. Sivanthi Adithanar College of Physical Education, Thiruchendur as moderators on 20 

January 2021. 

 

In association with Erode District Chess Circle and Sathyodhayam Erode, A State Level 

Chess Competition was conducted on 12 December 2021 for all category chess players all over 

Tamil Nadu. In addition, a State Chess Orbiter examination was organized. 

We organized an Inter District JEET KUNE-DO Referees Seminar and conducted a State 

level JEET KUNE-DO Referees Examination on 13 February 2022. 

In association with Erode Senior Superintendent of Post office Erode Division, A 

Divisional level Cricket Tournament was conducted on 03 April 2022 for the Erode divisional 

Postal department players. 



Achievements – 2021 & 2022 

 Our College student Ms. T. Mathimalar II B Com (CA) won the Silver Medal and the 

best Coach award in Silambam in South India level Silambam double stick event in the south 

zone competition 2021-22 held at Erode & conducted by School Games Activity Development 

of Tamilnadu on 08.08.2021. Further, she has also won the Gold Medal in Silambam double 

stick event in the first National level competition 2021-22 held at Tirupur District, Tamilnadu 

between 29 Oct and 31 Oct 2021. Varsha N of II A&F acknowledged as Referee by the 

Krishnagiri District Silambam Association.  

 

  Correspondingly, T. Sandhi Priya of II BBA represented Tamilnadu State Women 

Kabaddi team and secured Silver Medal in the 4th National Championship 2021-22 

conducted by Youth Asian Games Federation of India.  

 

 In addition, C. Sridhar, S. Bharani Dharan and Jothi Prasanth P of I B Sc CS & A, 

they have participated in the 20th sub Junior & 44th Senior National throwball Championship 

held at Maharishi Dayanand University, Rohtak Haryana from 29 to 31 October 2021 

represented Tamilnadu Throwball (Men) Team. 

  

 Besides, S. Bharani Dharan & C. Sridhar of I B Sc CSA participated in the 31st Junior 

National Throwball Championship held at Udupi, Karnataka on 6 march 2022 representing 

Tamilnadu throwball (Men) Team. 

 

 On top of everything, K. Jayasurya of I BBA represented Erode District Men 

Swimming team and secured Gold medal in 100M Back Stroke, silver medal in 100M Free 

Style and Third Place in 200M Medley in the state level Swimming Competition held at 

Virudhunagar, Tamilnadu. 

 

Withal, our college Physical Director Dr. A. Suresh has won the Third place in the NEC 

cricket Trophy - 2022 along with the VCET Staff Cricket Team. 

 

Sports Scholarship 

 Our Management generously provided Rs.3, 40, 500 /- as Sports Scholarship to 

Thirteen Students during the academic year 2021- 2022. 

S.NO Year Students Name Course 
Sports  

Scholarship/Year 

1 Second Year SISANDHIGA P B.A ENG 32000 

2 Second Year VARSHA. N 

B.COM 

A&F 64000 

3 Second Year LOGAMITHIRAN.V. P BBA 32000 

4 First Year JAISURYA.K BBA 20500 

5 First Year KAMALANATH.R. K B. ComP. A 16000 

6 First Year HENITHE.C B.SC CS 25000 

7 First Year KAUSHIK JAYAVEL.P B.SC CS 20000 

8 First Year BHARANIDHARAN.S B.Sc CS&A 29000 

9 First Year JEEVA.V B.Sc CS&A 16000 



10 First Year JOTHI PRASANTH.P B.Sc CS&A 29000 

11 First Year SEENU.S B.A Soc 16000 

12 First Year SRIDHAR.C B.Sc CS&A 25000 

13 First Year VANATHI.R B.Sc CS&A 16000 

Total Sports Quota Scholarship  3,40,500 
  

 

It is evident that the students’ performance has improved in greater pace compared to past 

years. The Intramural competitions were conducted for Men & Women.  Our students were put 

into four different houses namely Kurinchi (One of the Aindhinai), Amirtham (One of the 

Punchabutha), Marakadha (One of the Navarathna) and Sukra (One of the Navagraha) and our 

students participated in all the games and sports with great enthusiasm and cheer. 

  I convey my sincere thanks to our respected Secretary Thiru. S. D. Chandrasekar, 
Dynamic Advisor Thiru. C. Balasubramiam, Beloved Principal Dr. R. Saravanan, Energetic AO Mr. S. 

Logesh Kumar for providing us with ample facilities to carry out the activities of the Department of 
Physical Education. With this, I conclude the report and I wish the students all success and a bright future. 

 

I thank all those who have graced this function. 

 

 


